
Hextable Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Hextable Parish Council held on 14th March 2016, commencing at 7.33pm at The Parish Office, College Road, Hextable.


PRESENT

In the Chair

Councillor D Kitchener
Councillors
D Morris, E Leaver, C Bower, E Kattenhorn, R Smith & W Stoneham 
In Attendance
14 Members of the public



Kent County Councillor Robert Brookbank

PCSO Steven Vincent

Parish Clerk

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr K Varnham & M Fittock

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None
MINUTES

Resolved 
that the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 18th January 2016 be 
16/0693
received, agreed and signed 

Proposed by Cllr Kitchener. Seconded by Cllr Smith.

Unanimous.  

Resolved 
that the Minutes of the Audit & Finance Committee Meeting held on 
16/0694
8th February 2016 be received, agreed and signed 
Proposed by Cllr Kitchener. Seconded by Cllr Smith.

Unanimous.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE CHAIR

Last month I attended the annual ATC awards ceremony, where the Wing Commander in Kent presented youngsters of 593 Squadron with numerous prizes and awards from the last year.

On 15th March, I will be representing the Parish Council at the Annual Lord Lieutenant of Kent's Annual civic service of thanksgiving for Public Service in Kent

The parish council were represented by Cllr Kattenhorn and Morris at a meeting to discuss the parking issues at Hextable Primary School.  We recognise the parking concerns, and we will happily work with KCC, the authority responsible for highways.

I'd like to invite residents to attend the Annual Parish at 7pm on 5th April in the Village Hall. 

417
Update from Kent County Councillor. 

New programme for delivery of the LED lighting has been agreed, Hextable is in the 2nd phase which is expected to be July to September. The Parish Council will be consulted about which lights they wish to have on and when they wish them to be on. Project is to be completed by May 2017 for the whole of Kent.
The trees in St David’s Road were inspected as part of the 5 yearly inspection and one tree outside no 1 was found to be seriously infected, this was removed to about a 1 metre stump. Cllr Brookbank has funds to completely remove and replace this tree if the Parish Council wishes it, Cllrs agreed that this should be done and Cllr Brookbank was thanked.
Hextable Primary School parking issues will be looked at when the full planning application goes to committee, before the end of the year. Cllr Brookbank suggested a walking bus for the children in Hextable would not be an unreasonable request.
Cllr Brookbank then took questions from members of the Parish Council and the public.
Update from Sevenoaks District Councillors. –from Cllr Morris & Cllr Kitchener
Cllr Morris advised that the Dance Centre is closing to the public on 24th March this year, and she has been attending a number of meetings regarding this. She hopes to have further news at the next council meeting.
Cllr Kitchener reported that the masterplan open days had a great turnout and they received good feedback. District officers are working hard to get information out in April.
REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES 

Audit & Finance Committee

At the end of Quarter 2, the committee reviewed the council's position, which we are pleased to report remains in line with the budget, with no significant variances. 

The provision set allocated in our budget for Legal expenses was examined, and we can report that there is £10,000 set aside for the civic year 2016/17.  The committee reviewed the previous legal expenses and noted that in the last 3 years, £19,245 has been accrued in costs associated with responding to the scouts.

The committee noted the new Local Audit and Accountability Act which came in force in 2015, with the abolition of the Audit Commission
Open Spaces Committee
At the meeting on 9th March members reviewed the village planting schedule. The proposed planting for village beds is to celebrate the Queen’s 90th birthday. The colours this year will be red, white and blue, with the bed on the Village Green having a 90 set out in flowers. The planting will start in May. 
The allotments were reviewed. Members had not received a reply to the letter sent to allotment holders asking them to form an association. There has been some changes to tenants as some gave up their plots and new people on the waiting list took over the vacated plots.

Just to note that Lewis is on annual leave this week.
The next Open Spaces meeting is Wednesday 29th June at 10.30am.

418
Facilities Committee

The football ground at Lower Road was broken into, lots of damage was done. The club worked really hard over the days following the break in to get the clubhouse ready to host a home match that weekend.
The manager of the pre-school has left and they have a new manager in place.

The Heritage Centre has been decorated, our decorator Graham Briley has been very accommodating coming in in-between bookings so that no-one missed their regular slot, and the Parish Council thank him for this.
The scouts came into the Parish Office last week to book their extra free sessions for the year 2016/17.
The next meeting is Wednesday 15th June at 10.30am

Personnel Committee

The next meeting is Tuesday 15th March at 7pm

Communications Committee

New member of staff has been working for about a month now updating the website. We will continue to do newsletters but this has been reduced to 2 per year, one late Spring and one in October.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
Harry Chapman, Herbert Road asked what progress had been with regards to Remembrance Services for Hextable as British Legion will need to know soon. Cllr Morris advised HPC should be able to let him know soon, and this is an item later in the agenda tonight.
Steve Manzi, Southbank asked if HPC had taken on a new assistant for the website yet. Cllr Kitchener advised this had already been covered earlier in the agenda.
MEMBER QUESTION TIME

None

Future Remembrance Services
The council received two possible suggestions for future Remembrance arrangements and the council will follow these up in the next week or so.
Cherry Trees in St David’s Road 

This was covered by County Councillor Robert Brookbank earlier in the agenda.

Members to discuss nominations for the Freeman of the Parish Award
Resolved 
that the Candidate A would be contacted by the Clerk and offered the honour 

16/0695      Proposed by Cllr Leaver. Seconded by Cllr Kattenhorn.

Unanimous.  
419
Correspondence –Noted

· E-mail received from Kent County Council regarding the Public Notice regarding the proposal for expansion of Hextable Primary School

· E-mail received from Sevenoaks District Council regarding the interpretation of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests

· Letter  received from The Parents Consortium thanking the Parish Council for the grant payment.

· E-mail received from KALC regarding Neighbourhood Planning and a new consultation on planning changes

· E-mail received from Sevenoaks District Council regarding the Public consultation draft of the Sevenoaks District Community Plan 2016-19

Planning Applications 

SE/16/00060/HOUSE. 23 Mansfield Road. Change roof from a Hip to a Gable with New Pitched dormer to front elevation and extension of existing dormer to rear with the roof changed from a pitch to a flat roof








     No Comment
SE/16/00136/CONVAR. 31 and 33 Egerton Avenue. Removal of condition 3 (external materials) of planning permission SE/15/02197/HOUSE – Demolition of existing single storey side extension and detached garage and the construction of a single storey side extension to both properties and two storey rear extension. 




     No Comment
SE/15/03925/HOUSE. 18 Plantation Road. Erection of a single storey side extension











     No Comment
SE/16/00513/CONVAR. Honeyfields, Rowhill Road. Variation of conditions 26 (noise assessment) & 27 (odours/fumes) of SE/15/02518/FUL. Demolition of an existing care home and redevelopment of the site to include: 41 Extra Care Units, 5 Assisted Living Units and an 85 bed care home and associated amenity space, landscaping and parking to amend to ‘Prior to occupation’. 








     No Comment
SE/16/00546/HOUSE. 42 New Road. Erection of a single storey rear extension.    No Comment
      Noted:

SE/15/02427/HOUSE. 87 Fens Way. Hardstanding and engineering works to front of property to form a driveway that is larger than 5 metres with new crossover.


Granted
SE/15/02411/FUL. 14 Maude Road. Erection of 3 bedroom property at the rear of the existing property and garden.








Refused

SE/15/03350/MMA. The Hollies, Rowhill Road. Minor material amendment to application SE/12/01501/REM – erection of new parsonage and one detached house with private drive serving both to show amendments to the detail of elements of the approved design and the materials originally proposed.







Granted
SE/15/03738/FUL. Manzoori Clinic 322 Claremont Road. Change of use from a surgery (D1) to a residential house (C3)                                                                                        Refused                                   

SE/16/00006/HOUSE. 2 Victoria Hill Road. Erection of a single storey side extension.   Granted
SE/16/00060/HOUSE. 23 Mansfield Road. Change roof from a Hip to a Gable with New Pitched dormer to front elevation and extension of existing dormer to rear with the roof changed from a pitch to a flat roof








          Granted
420                                         
Progress and Information – All Noted

1 HPC has employed a handyman, Ian, for 2 mornings per week.
2 A break-in has occurred in the pavilion at the Lower Road Football club in February, items were stolen and the toilets and showers were damaged
3 Free Family Fun Day in association with Sevenoaks District Council has been booked for Tuesday 9th August 2016.
4 HPC groundsmen have been busy clearing away a number of self-seeded trees and bushes in Hextable Gardens.
5 Re-decoration of the interior of the Heritage is nearly completed
6 Hextable Parish Council is flying the Commonwealth Flag at the Heritage Centre to celebrate Commonwealth Day which is 14th March 2016
7 The Hextable Residents Association will be holding a Village Picnic in Hextable Gardens on 3rd July in celebration of the Queen’s 90th birthday, everyone is invited.
Schedule of Accounts for payment –
 It be noted that:

a. The schedule of accounts paid is £26,702.65
b. The available balance at the Santander Bank as at 14th March 2016 is £41,982.03
c. The balances at the Nat West

i) In the reserve account as at 1st March 2016: £62,775.06
ii) In the current account as at 1st March 2016: £1,000.00
The meeting closed at 8.30pm
Chairman                                                
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